
LICENSING COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY, 23 MAY 2022 
 

Present: Councillors Linda Jones-Bulman, in the Chair; Peter Tyson, David Banks, 
James Date, Sam Meteer, Andy Pratt and Russell Studholme 
 
Officers: Jackie O'Reilly (Head of Public Protection) and Rose Blaney (Democratic 
Services Officer (Scrutiny)) 
 
 

LIC 22/1 Apologies for Absence  
 
Apologies were received from Councillor Carl Walmsley and Michaela Peet 
(Assistant Solicitor). 
 

LIC 22/2 Declarations of Interests in Agenda Items:  
 
There were no Declarations of Interest received. 
 

LIC 22/3 Minutes of the meeting held on 9 March 2022  
 
The Committee reviewed the minutes of the last meeting. The Democratic 
Services Officer noted that there was a clerical error that needed amending. 
 
RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meeting held on 9 March 2022 be signed 
by the Chair as a correct record subject to the clerical amendment. 
 

LIC 22/4 Election of Sub Committee Chairs  
 
The following Councillors were nominated as Licensing Sub-Committee Chairs: 
 

Councillor Sam Meteer (seconded by Councillor Andy Pratt) 
Councillor Peter Tyson (seconded by Councillor Russell Studholme) 
   

RESOLVED:- that the above nominations for Licensing Sub-Committee Chairs be 
agreed. 
 

LIC 22/5 Gambling Policy Consultation  
 
The Head of Public Protection presented the report to the Committee. 
 



Councillor James Date noted that the map of Millom (Appendix 9) was incorrect 
with the betting shop on the corner of Wellington Street was no longer there. 
The Public Protection Manager noted the error and guaranteed the appendix 
would be updated before the report is published for Full Council. 
 
RESOLVED: - That: 
 

a) The Committee considers the responses to the statutory consultation. 
b) The Committee approves the revised draft policy and recommends to 

Council to adopt the Policy at the next available Council meeting with the 
required updates. 

 
LIC 22/6 Review of Hackney Carriage Fares  

 
The Public Protection introduced the report to the Committee and invited Ken 
Banks and Wilf Sibson, representatives from the Taxi Trade Association (TTA) to 
share their views and provide information. 
 
Clarifications were sought as to the dates included within Tariff 3, the fuel prices 
highlighted in paragraphs 1.4 and 1.5 and what happens post Vesting Day (1st 
April 2023) moving from Copeland to Cumberland. The Head of Public 
Protection answered that the dates were correct and that the decimal point had 
been put in the wrong place and that this would be amended. She also noted 
that, there is an urgent need now for changes to be made, but that it will be up 
to the new authority to determine their rates.  
 
The officer then presented their report, highlighting the tables with the current 
fares, tariffs, and extra charges of all Cumbrian authorities. She also highlighted 
the three options being proposed and noted that the representatives were 
proposing information that could be discussed as a fourth option. 
 
The TTA representatives provided the Committee with their views on the 
proposed options, further information to be discussed as a possible fourth 
option and their own personal views on aspects of the proposals, including the 
proposed change to times in the morning (from 7am to 6am) with them 
preferring it to remain at 6am as there are many who travel to work booking at 
6am which are at Tariff 1, not the high rate of Tariff 2, as in other areas. 
 
Councillor Sam Meteer wondered who asked for the review and whether the 
proposal needed reworked. The Public Protection Manager noted that while the 
review was requested by the TTA, it was also planned as the last review had 
been conducted in 2013. She also commented that there needed to be a 14-day 
consultation period before the changes could be implemented, so an option was 



needed soon. The Committee therefore agreed to hold a discussion, once the 
TTA representatives had left, to discuss the option they would like to propose to 
undergo consultation. 
 
The Committee proceeded to have a discussion around all three options and the 
changes to tariffs proposed within the report to create a fourth option. The 
Public Protection Manager agreed to draft the fourth option for the Committee 
to confirm electronically. Once it has been confirmed as the preferred option by 
the Committee, the option will go out for public consultation in time for the 
results of the consultation to be heard at the next meeting in June. 
 
RESOLVED: - That the Public Protection Manager will draft the fourth option for 
confirmation by the Committee before it is then put out for public consultation. 
 

LIC 22/7 Date and Time of Next Meeting:  
 
The next meeting of the Licensing Committee will be held on Wednesday 29 
June 2022 at 10:30am in The Copeland Centre, Catherine Street, Whitehaven. 
 
 
 
The Meeting closed at 11.50 am  
 

 
Chair 

 


